

## Oifig an Taoisigh Office of the Taoiseach

20 November 2009

Ms. Mary Maguire Meetings Administrator South Dublin County Council Corporate Services County Hall Tallaght

Dear Ms. Maguire,

The Taoiseach, Mr. Brian Cowen T.D., has asked me to acknowledge receipt of your letter of 17 November, 2009 which has been referred to the office of the Minister for Social & Family Affairs, Ms. Mary Hanafin T.D., for attention and direct reply to you.

Yours sincerely,

David King

Assistant Private Secretary

to the Taoiseach

Telephone: 01-6194020

E-mail: privateoffice@taoiseach.gov.ie

Swith Dublin County Council